
North Cornwall Township 
Recreation Board Meeting 

March 18, 2024 

Call to Order: 
The March 18, 2024, meeting of the North Cornwall Township Recreation Board was called to order 
by Shawna Urban at 12:00 p.m. 

In attendance were, Suzanne Yorty, Vice-Chairman, Shawna Urban, Secretary/Treasurer, Brian Deiderick, 
Tom Long, and Justin Thompson. 

Reorganization of the Board: 
Mrs. Urban made a motion to approve Tom Long, Sr. as Chairman, Mrs. Yorty seconded the motion. All 
were in favor.  
Mr. Deiderick motioned to approve Sue Yorty as Vice-Chairman and Shawna Urban as 
Secretary/Treasurer. Mr. Long seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Approval of Minutes: 
Mr. Deiderick made a motion to approve the October 16, 2023, meeting minutes. Mrs. Urban 
seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
Mrs. Urban made a motion to approve the November 20, 2023, meeting minutes. Mrs. Yorty 
seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Items for Discussion/Action: 
Marcellus Shale Grant Updates- Mrs. Urban informed the Board no awards have been decided yet 
for the Marcellus Shale Grant.   Recipients are expected to be announced soon. The grant will help 
cover the costs of new playground equipment and installation at the Snitz Creek Park.  

Treasurer’s Report: Mrs. Urban reviewed the Treasurer’s Report with the Board. 

Other Topics for Discussion – Mr. Long requested a baseball game schedule for Gloninger Woods 
Park. Discussion followed about the possible reopening of the snack shack. The Board agreed is 
difficult to get volunteers. Mr. Long requested the Board consider some activities that can be held at 
the park for discussion at the next meeting.  

Mr. Deiderick inquired if soccer practices are still held at the Snitz Creek Park. Mrs. Yorty stated teams 
will be returning to the park this season.  

Announce Next Meeting: The next Recreation Board meeting is April 15, 2024, at Noon. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 12:18 pm.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Shawna Urban, Recreation Board Secretary 


